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Joleen Kaminski

From: CLRInfo
Sent: April 19, 2021 4:39 PM
To: Ken McCormack
Cc: Maria Sushkova
Subject: COVID-19 Update | April 19 | Travel restrictions

Importance: High

CLR Members, 
  
Please find an important communication from Council of Construction Associations (COCA BC): 
 
“Construction Sector Members: 

Today at 2 pm the Provincial government announced that non essential travel should be confined to local travel 
only.  On Friday, Public Safety Minister Mike Farnworth will issue orders under the Emergency Program Act to restrict 
people’s ability to leave their Health Authority.   

“This will be conducted through random audits, not unlike roadside checks or CounterAttack during the Christmas 
season”, Horgan explained.  “They will be susceptible to all travellers, not just some travellers, and again they will be 
random and there will be a fine if you are travelling outside your area without a legitimate reason." 

Please be advised that today’s Health Order announcement does not prevent workers from engaging in work 
activities.  See the following from the Order below:  

Essential travel - 

Individual circumstances may affect whether a trip is considered essential or non-essential. Essential travel within B.C. 
includes: 
Regular travel for work within your region 
Travel for things like medical appointments and hospital visit 
For example, if you live in Vancouver and work in Surrey you can continue to commute.  

The Travel Advisory can be found here —> https://www2.gov.bc.ca/gov/content/covid-19/travel/current 

Until specific rules are defined, it is strongly recommended that workers have documented proof of the location of their 
worksite if they are working outside of their Health Authority. 
 
Health Authority Boundaries —> 
Search by community or the map at the bottom  —>  https://www2.gov.bc.ca/gov/content/health/about-bc-s-health-
care-system/partners/health-authorities/regional-health-authorities. 
 
That said, the PHO strongly recommends: 

Working from home whenever possible, unless it is essential to be in the workplace 

Additional information will be provided as more specific rules come out or circumstances change.” 
 
If you have any further questions, please contact your Labour Relations officer. 

Stay safe. 
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Ken McCormack | President & CEO 
 
Construction Labour Relations Association (CLRA) of BC 
97 – Sixth Street, New Westminster, BC   V3L 5H8 
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CONFIDENTIALITY DISCLAIMER 

The information contained in this transmission may contain privileged and confidential information. It is intended for 
review only by the person(s) named above. Dissemination, distribution or duplication of this communication is strictly 
prohibited by all recipients unless expressly authorized otherwise. If you are not the intended recipient, please contact the 
sender by reply email and destroy all copies of the original message. Thank you. 


